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Meeting called to order at 7:34 pm
In attendance

Lloyd Marshall – President 

Mike Kendall – Vice President
Jennifer Clark – Secretary 
Rebecca Crocker – Treasurer 
Byron Lewis – ARC 

Kathryn Scott – At Large

Krista Miller – At Large 

Lloyd opened the floor to allow for a motion to address the agenda for tonight’s meeting.
· Jennifer made a motion to accept meeting agenda with additions. 
· Kathryn seconded
· All in favor
Jennifer read December meeting minutes

· Corrections: 
· Under Traffic Survey Update change “Curt” to “Brent”
· Under Storage of HOA Archives change “resend” to “rescind”
· Under Budget for 2008 add “know” after Kathryn let the board
· Under Lights for Landscaping Front Entry change “met” to “spoke” and add “on the phone” after “electrician”
· Under Number of Houses in the community add “Robin” after “postal carrier”
· Under Community Time change “Bill Stans” to “Beth Starrs”
· Kathryn made motion to accept minutes as read with corrections
· Byron seconded

· All in favor
Financial Report (Attached)

· Rebecca read Treasurer’s Report dated October 31, 2007
· Jennifer made a motion to accept October Treasury Report
· Kathryn seconded

· All in favor
· Rebecca read Treasurer’s Report dated November 30, 2007

· Byron made a motion to accept November Treasury Report with correction

· Jennifer seconded

· All in favor
· Lloyd asked Rebecca and she agreed to change the form of the Treasurer Report.
Website update 
· Patti is still working on the website.  

· Krista will get information about possible intern from George Mason to work on website.
Delinquent/Non-Payment HOA Dues
· Rebecca has received some of the delinquent fees, but we still have approximately $4,000 in outstanding dues.  
· Rebecca is working with some of the people who have contacted her.
· Our attorney has approved our collection process for delinquent dues.
· The next step is to send certified letters for all delinquent fees.
Lights for Landscaping Front Entry
· The electrician has located the meter and he now believes that it will require digging.  We will be charged for him to go out and dig to see what the problem was.  
· The electrician feels that solar lights would not work.
· Discussion about the bill from Green Design charging us $70 for replacing 2 light bulbs and another bill $30 for replacing 1 light bulb.  We discussed that there was not a break down of parts and labor.  Rebecca will contact the Green Design to get a revised bill.
Traffic Survey Update - Kathryn
· We have been approved for a traffic light.  The best case it will be finished in 1 year, worse case 2 years.
Increase in Trash Costs
· The trash has gone up $198.90 per month to $16.14 per house. 

· Jennifer asked if we could discuss the fact that they are charging us for 255 houses when they should only be charging us for 253 houses or if you count the trash container at the park 254 houses.  

· Krista said that the contact is based on a range of homes not on the exact amount of houses.

· We do not have this increased amount in our budget. We need to adjust our budget to account for this increase.

· Discussed what we can remove from the budget to balance it.

· Lloyd suggested we remove one the cutting of the storm water management.  Jennifer disagreed with removing the cutting of the storm water management.  Lloyd then suggested we could take the flowers from the front.  
· Mike asked for a compromise that we only cut the storm water management once a year.
· Decided to table discussion until next working session.
Solicitation in Community
· We cannot put a sign at the entry.

· Suggest that if individual homeowners want to stop solicitation, they should but a sign up at their front door.

· You must be licensed to solicit.

HOA Conference February 2, 2008
· There is an all day class on Saturday February 2, 2008 for HOA Board members.

· Byron made a motion for the board to reimburse the $25 registration fee for anyone who wanted to attend the meeting

· Jennifer seconded

· All in Favor
ARC issues/complaints – Byron
· Byron gave Jennifer the 2007 ARC letters. 

Incoming HOA Correspondence
· We received deposits and bills

Next HOA Meeting
· February 7th 
· Working Session Wednesday, January 30th, 7:30 pm at Lloyds.
Community Time
Community members in attendance: Steve Nelson, Cheryl Wedel
· Cheryl informed the board about an incident that happened at the bus stop for Signal Hill earlier this week.  Her son was one of the children involved.  A car will 3 men in it with one riding on the trunk passed by the bus stop the person on the trunk jumped off and grabbed the boy’s backpacks.  The backpacks were found at the top of the hill.  The incident was reported to Prince William police.

· Krista will take this information back to the next community watch meeting.

· Steve asked what if anything could be done about how early the trash company was coming through the neighborhood, they are coming around 5:30 am.  Mike will check the county regulations to see if there is anything that we can do.

· Steve also mentioned the new construction that is being done on Liberia.  There was a discussion about what has been approved to be built and what is being proposed to be built.  

· There is a zoning meeting coming up in April to discuss the lot at the corner of the Parkway and Liberia.  There is rumor that they plan to but a 4 story hotel at that corner.

· Lloyd will contact the county and see what information we can get about the construction and any zoning meetings.  Lloyd will also contact Wally Covington about same.
Meeting adjourned 9:15 pm

